Hobart Township Monthly Meeting
May 8, 2018
Present:  Terry Hockett, DuWayne Sonnenberg, Wes Kellogg, Kathy Glawe, Debi Moltzan, Sherrie Hanson, George May, Torey Sonnenberg and Ray Sonnenberg. 

Chairman Hockett called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m.  The agenda was considered with George May and Seal Coat quotes being added to the agenda.  

D Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the minutes from the April Meeting and the Road Tour.  Kellogg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 

Kellogg made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report.  D Sonnenberg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried.

D Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the disbursements as read.  Kellogg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  

Sherrie Hanson requested approval of the liquor license for Spanky’s.  D Sonnenberg made a motion to approve granting the liquor license for Spanky’s.  Kellogg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  

George May asked for permission to add dirt on the inslope of the road right of way on Camp Cherith Road in front of his house to make the ditch mowable.  Kellogg made a motion to allow this work to be done. D Sonnenberg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  
Hockett gave an update on the Burlington Northern RR crossing on 505th.  Cross arms are to be installed at this intersection.  

Torey Sonnenberg stated that he refused to blade a private driveway and warned the Board that the Graham’s may be contacting the Board.  

Two quotes were received for seal coating Camp Cherith Road and 504th.  Morris was the lowest quote.  D Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the quote for Morris, providing the numbers were verified.  Kellogg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  

Two gravel quotes were received.  Kellogg made a motion to accept the quote from Northwest Pipe and Tank.  D Sonnenberg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  

One quote was received for dustguard.  Kellogg made a motion to accept the quote from Stenger Dustguard.  D Sonnenberg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  

Kellogg made a motion to extend the mowing contract for one more term.  D Sonnenberg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  

The Board reviewed the outcome of the road tour and will make a decision as to where gravel needs to be applied to the roads.  At this time, gravel will be placed on portions of God Oak Loop, East Lake 7 Road, S Rose Lake Rd, Pitzel Point Rd, Cul de sacs around the township, Adam’s Point Rd and Jolly Fisherman Rd.  

Cake and coffee will be served at the next meeting in honor of Ray Sonnenberg’s retirement from the Board.  

Since there was no further business to come before the Board, Hockett adjourned the meeting.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Debi Moltzan, Clerk. 

